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	Administrative Council
Wellesley College

	
	106 Central Street

Wellesley, Massachusetts  02481-8203


ADMINISTRATIVE COUNCIL MEETING
May 16, 2006
Academic Council Room
11:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m.

The meeting convened at 11:00 a.m.  The minutes of the April 10, 2006 meeting were approved as distributed.
President’s Report
President Walsh began her report by thanking Steve Smith and Sandy Thompson for their leadership of the Administrative Council over the past academic year.
She then reviewed the events of the Board of Trustees meetings held April 26-28.  This series of meetings included the annual Trusteeship dinner and the dedication of the Newhouse Center for the Humanities.  Other topics included the following:

· The FY07 budget (approved)

· Renovation of the Houghton Memorial Chapel (approved)

· The next stage of remediation for Lower Waban Brook (approved)

· The changes to the retirement program (approved)

· Considerations for non-tenure track faculty

· Diversity

· Endowment spending policy

· New fundraising structures
The President also announced that she will be retiring from the College on June 30, 2007.  A memo will be sent to administrators regarding membership on the Presidential Search Committee.  President Walsh thanked the staff for their continuous support during her tenure.

Human Resources Update

Eloise McGaw outlined the changes to the retirement plan approved by the Trustees.  Individual letters will be sent to staff members, outlining the impact of the changes.  After those letters are sent, staff will be provided with opportunities to discuss the changes.
Salary increases for 2006/07 will come from a 3.5% pool increase and a 0.5% bonus pool.  Individual increases will be based on merit through the Valuing Work @ Wellesley program.  Efforts are underway to make the increase process more transparent; more information about this initiative can be found on the Human Resources website.
As of July 1, 2006, the College’s EAP vendor will change to the Wellness Corporation.  Orientation sessions for the new provider will be offered in the fall, and brochures will be sent to employees’ homes.

The HR Trading Spaces program will be held at the Admissions office on May 22 from 11am to 1pm.

Ms. McGaw concluded her update by noting that hiring continues over the summer months and that employee recommendations are always welcome.

A Year in Review
Dean Goff-Crews provided a review of the activities of the Office of Student Life over the past year.
· Hurricane relief efforts – impacted students are doing well

· Wang Campus Center opening – space is being used fully

· Death of Jennie Lee ’07 – students are handling it well overall, with individual exceptions

· Academic support services – reconfiguration of the Class Deans, reviewing of the PLTC and first year program, projects involving analysis of the experiences of students of color, focus on wellness

· Large parties – after much consideration and effort from the students, Dyke Ball was held for Wellesley 600-700 students only.  The culture of drinking on the campus seems to have changed, and the ban on very large parties has been lifted for the fall.  Efforts to improve the situation on campus will continue.
This year’s Spring Into Shape program has led to a summer softball league for students, faculty, and staff.  Games will take place on Wednesdays at 5pm.  More information is forthcoming.

Senior week this year will include movies, community service events, and a formal dance.

Nominating Committee Slate Vote

Lynne Payson, Chair of the Nominating Committee, conducted a vote to approve the 2006/07 Administrative Council Slate presented at the April meeting.  The motion passed.

Vacation Prize
President Walsh and Steve Smith conducted the annual vacation prize drawing.  Romi Cummings won this year’s prize.

Open Mic
The upcoming Presidential Search Committee will include representatives from the administrative staff.  A search for nominees and vote for candidates will be conducted via email. 
The meeting adjourned at 12:00 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

David White

Secretary
- 1 -

